
Town of Fairfax 

 

Minutes of  

Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, June 10, 2019 

7:00 p.m.  

Youth Center 

16 Park Road 

 

PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Sam Parry, Sisi Parry-Hanson, Alexis Lynch, 

Dennise Abad. Staff in attendance:  Maria Baird, Recreation & Community Services 

Manager, Events.   Others in attendance:  Mimi Newton 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.    

 

The minutes of the May 13 meeting were approved.  

 

.New Business 

 

1. The Eleven Concert-Mimi Newton attended the meeting to request sponsorship 

of the event for Sunday, September 7th in Peri Park.  The music will run from 2-6 

p.m.  This is the 8th year they have been holding this Grateful Dead cover band 

concert.  ACTION ITEM:  Sisi made a motion to approve the request, Sam 

seconded.  All Commissioners voted in favor.  

 

2. Citizen of the Year award- Maria announced that the first nomination has been 

received.  Richard Pedemonte is being nominated by Todd Greenburg.  

 

3. Peri Park clean-up & fundraiser-Maria announced that $205 in t-shirt sales 

were made over the weekend at the Fairfax Festival.  The May 18th Peri Park 

clean-up event had to be rescheduled due to rain.  The new date is August 24th.  

Alexis questioned whether additional fundraising is necessary, since there is now 

$87,000 dedicated towards the Peri Park renovation, $80K from Measure A funds, 

and the remaining from private donations.  Since the final costs of the projects are 

still unknown, the group will continue with fundraising efforts for the time being. 

 

4. Public Art at the Parkade exhibit – At this point of the meeting, the group 

proceeded to the Parkade to examine suitable sites for the public art exhibit.  The 

site has to be re-done following the parking lot re-pavement.  The only viable 

option was the spot adjacent to where the new tree will be planted.  There is a 

slight slope at this spot.  Maria will check with Garrett Toy, Town Manager, for 

approval.  She will then contact Peaceman, builder of the original art space at that 

location, to see if he can build a platform that does not interfere with the 

irrigation.    

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  The next meeting was scheduled for July 8. 

 


